
  

 

 
 

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
 
California Independent System Operator Corporation Docket No. ER06-615-002 
 
 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF TIME AND DEFERRAL OF REPORTING 
REQUIREMENT 

 
(July 27, 2009) 

 
 On May 5, 2009, the California Independent System Operator Corporation 
(CAISO) filed a motion requesting that the Commission eliminate the joint quarterly 
seams reporting established in Commission orders related to the implementation of the 
CAISO’s Market Redesign and Technology Upgrade (MRTU).1  The CAISO states that 
these reporting requirements are no longer necessary in light of the launch of MRTU and 
the CAISO’s commitment to participate in seams discussions in other fora.  Xcel Energy 
Services Inc. and Western Area Power Administration filed answers. 

 Upon consideration, notice is hereby given that an extension of time and deferral 
of the seams reporting requirement are granted, pending further Commission action on 
the CAISO’s motion. 

 
 
       Kimberly D. Bose, 
              Secretary.  
 

                                              
1 Motion at 1 (citing Cal. Indep. Sys. Operator Corp., 116 FERC ¶ 61,274 (2006); 

Cal. Indep. Sys. Operator Corp., 119 FERC ¶ 61,076 (2007)). 


